ASCRC Writing Committee Meeting 
Monday, March 5th, 10:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m., Skaggs 174

Call to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m.  

Members Present: S. Brown, J. Dougherty,  A. Ratto-Parks, B. Sweeny,  
Ex-Officio Members Present: C. Atteberry,  N. Lindsay, E. Wecker
Members Absent/Excused: E. Baucom, P. Baur, C. Matina, J. Pavilack,  S. Yoshimura, K. Webster
Approval of the  minutes was postponed because there was not a quorum of voting members.   
Communication 
· There was a brief discussion regarding the Writing Assessment Workshop on Friday.  The new anchor papers were appreciated.  There were several repeat attendees.  The High School Principals did not forward the invitation to Dual Enrollment Instructors. Next year Amy will reach out to them and hopefully be able to offer Continuing Education Credits.  The majority of attendees were graduate students, staff or high school instructors.  Only 10% of attendees were faculty.  

The Assessment may need to be transitioned to another platform.  Retired Professor Raiford is still helping to pull the data from Moodle.   Amy met with the Submittable Group.  Submittable is used by the Graduate School for applications and the University is considering a campus-wide contract.  The Company is interested in expanding its academic functionality, so assessment could be a possibility.  It would make the logistics of UPWA much easier- less copying.  However, there is research that shows people tend to skim when they read electronically.  
· Chair Brown received a response from OCHE regarding dual enrollment for LIT 110.  Dual enrollment students engage in three different modes: Early College-online, Early College-on campus, and through concurrent enrollment which is in their high school.  LIT110 is offered at UMW, UM, MSU, MSUB, MSUN, GFC, Gallatin, Helena, Miles, Dawson (online), FVCC, and Missoula College. There were 217 LIT110 dual enrollment students in the MUS last academic year.  None from UM/Missoula College.   Missoula College provides more structure for dual enrollment instructors, so many of the local high schools are opting to coordinate dual enrollment courses through FVCC or Helena. They have a staff person check in with the instructors once a year. 

Professor Wecker’s research (student and teacher interviews) indicates that dual enrollment instructors do not feel supported.  Often Dual Enrollment Courses are combined with AP students and traditional students.  The tendency is for instructors to default to AP instruction.  Students going out-of-state take AP.   Dual enrollment courses save students money if they plan to go to a MUS school.  There are no national best practices for dual enrollment.   The Board of Regents need to be informed about the issues with dual enrollment. 
· ASCRC met with representatives of Sentinel High School regarding the new AP Diploma.  This is the first year the Seminar course has been offered.  Professor Ratto-Parks thought that the students might be interested in presenting their research at the Undergraduate Research Conference.  Camie will forward the ASCRC minutes to members.  

Business Items.   
· Chair Brown included prerequisite default language on the draft letter.  A list of current courses will be included with the communication.  It was based on existing course descriptions.  Departments will be given two weeks to respond.  It was noted that instructors of many courses will be different next year because there will be fewer lecturers. 

· Professor Ratto-Parks presented the 2017 UPWA data analysis. Students that had taken more credits scored better. Only 51% of students enrolled in Intermediate Writing Courses upload papers. 
· The Committee decided that it would not meet during finals week, but would tentatively schedule a meeting for April 30th if needed to discuss UPC recommendations that could have an impact on the writing program. 
· Members should consider chairing the committee next year.  
· A few faculty members were mentioned to recruit to the committee.  It would be helpful to have a member from Journalism. 


Good and Welfare

· There seems to be a rise in mental health issues.  Members discussed their experiences with students.  Professor Ratto-Parks is a member of the Campus Wellness Coalition. It has been discussing a Faculty Tool Kit.  She will send it to committee members. 
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 p.m.

Dual enrollment students engage in three different modes: Early College-online, Early College-on campus, and through concurrent enrollment which is in their high school.   

LIT110 is offered at UMW, UM, MSU, MSUB, MSUN, GFC, Gallatin, Helena, Miles, Dawson, FVCC, and Missoula College. Thus, a student near a campus may take the course as a dual enrollment student at the institution. I believe Dawson offers the course online, so DE students may engage that way.  There are a few high schools that offered LIT 110 last academic year.

There were 217 LIT110 dual enrollment students in the MUS last academic year. None from UM/Missoula College. This includes all modes. Obviously, not all of these students matriculated to UM, and given that DE is open to juniors and seniors, some are still in high school. 

